STOWLANGTOFT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

MONDAY 19th January 2015 AT 7.15 PM

THE MEETING ROOM, ST GEORGE’S ROAD
Present : Cllrs D D’Lima, J Catchpole, J Orlopp, J Godfrey, S Wilkinson; District Councillor R Barker and members of the public.   Mrs M Gardiner (clerk) was also in attendance.
1
Apologies for absence:- Cllr N Kaines and M Sherwood..  

2 
Declarations of interest: none.
3 
Public Forum:  The subject of vehicles speeding through the village was raised again especially the size of lorries using The Street.


St George's Church may be changing Benefice,  It is currently included with Walsham-le Willows and six other villages.  It is suggested that it joins with Pakenham, Norton and Tostock.  If this happens we will no longer have village news in  'Octopus' but would be included in the other publication.  This could involve a donation of £50 and the church may well request help with this cost.  Councillors would be sorry to lose 'Octopus'.


The Church will only be paying for three cuts in the churchyard in 2015.
4
County Councillors Report:   
The Chairman read Cllr Storey's report to the meeting:

Cabinet 27th January (venue Endeavour House)
The main item on the agenda for this meeting is the Resources Budget 2015-16 and the Medium Term Financial Plan.  The Cabinet will be asked to make recommendations to the full Council meeting to be held on 12th February regarding the budget requirements and the council tax setting for the next financial year.  It will also make recommendations on the capital program and the financial indicators for the year ahead.  There has been a consultation period and the proposals have been before the Scrutiny Committee and so there are unlikely to be any surprises.  However, if there are significant concerns raised either through the consultation with the public or the Scrutiny committee the original proposals may be amended.

The consultation on the closure of 9 Children’s Centres is being reported at this meeting.  The final report was delayed from the December Cabinet meeting to allow for further input.

There are three other items on this agenda which will probably be of limited interest to the residents of Thedwastre North but which includes – the options report on the Lowestoft Third River Crossing, the process around the Beccles Southern Relief road and the debate on the agreement for Ipswich Borough Council to have the Agency for civil parking enforcement in Ipswich.

Not on this agenda but coming up in the future and may be of interest are the topics for debate on the future of the Records Office Facilities and also the setting up of a West Suffolk Operational Hub.   
 
All committee papers are published on-line from the SCC website www.suffolk.gov.uk

Jane Storey
5
District Councillor's report

Cllr Barker asked Councillors to check that sufficient salt has been delivered in case 
of bad weather.


The District Council is discussing the budget and considering a 5% rise over 5 years 
as money received from the Government is dropping all the while.


The new incinerator is now organising public tours for groups.  It is a profit-making 
facility that helps with the County Council finances. 


Several council housing properties have been fitted with solar panels, earning 
money for the council and the residents get free electricity.


Planning – Bridge Farm granted.  A Councillor asked if extending the 30mph limit 
was considered when discussing the application.  Cllr Barker replied that the 
Highways Dept had not been involved in discussions.
6
Police Report:


PC Clare Wayman was welcomed to the meeting.

She was questioned about Speedwatch and our application to take part in this.  She reiterated that there are guidelines regarding the positions from where residents can use the equipment.  She will ask for a Traffic Officer to come to the village again to meet Councillors to discuss these, as previously it was decided that there was nowhere in the village safe enough to stand to take the readings.  A Saturday morning would be a good time for Councillors to meet with a Traffic Officer.  A written report after the meeting is requested.


The speed camera van has been in the village and will be coming again.  Councillors requested that this visit be between 7.30 and 8.30am or 4.30-5.30pm as these are the best times to catch speeding drivers.  Councillors would like to see the results.  


SID will also visit the village in the future.

PC Wayman read the Police report to the meeting.

Crime

There has been 1 Burglary crime, recorded in your parish since your last meeting 
involving catalytic convertors – two of these are still missing..

Priorities

Our new priorities have been set for the next 3 months, they are;

1. Reducing rural crime and incidents of hare coursing.

2. Speeding.
The next Area Forum and Priority Setting Meeting will be at The Village Hall, The High Street, Thorndon from 7:30pm to 8:30pm on Monday 27th April  2015. Members of the public are welcome and encouraged to attend. Please visit the local SNT web site for details of SNT surgeries and public events. 
7
Approve the minutes of the meeting held on 17th November 2014:

The minutes were read and approved by Councillors as a true record, after which they were duly signed by the Chairman.
8
Clerk’s report: 


A questionnaire had been received from MSDC – this was completed by councillors 
and will be returned as requested.
9
Planning matters:


Granted subject to conditions:  

2938/14 – Bridge Farm, Ixworth Road, Stowlangtoft

Erection of grain and machinery storage building with plant room on gable end. 
10 
Highway matters:  


The build-up of water in Bull Lane appears to have been rectified.

Church View junction has been temporarily repaired.  It will be checked and further action taken if necessary.
11
Finance Report: payments were agreed and cheques signed. 

The Budget for 2015-2016, a draft of which had previously been circulated to the 
councillors, was discussed and it was agreed to request the same amount as last 
year. The completed precept request form will be sent to MSDC.
12
Correspondence: 

SALC


The Local Councillor


Clerk & Councils Direct 
January


New Anglia Growth Hub


Green Barnes noticeboards


Glasdon street furniture


CGM landscapes

.
13
Open Forum

Councillor Sherwood would like to have the telephone box cleaned inside.  The 
Parish Council welcomed this idea.  It would, however, cost money to repaint and 
renew broken glass.

Litter-pick – the date of 22nd March has been agreed.
14
Date of next meeting    Monday 16th March 2015 at 7.15pm in the Meeting Room, 
St George's Road. 

.
